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October  
6 Membership Luncheon  12N 

7 Book Talk     6PM 

20 BOD Meeting    12N 

22 Newsletter Articles Due   5PM 

24 Victorian Presentation   2PM 

November  
3 Membership Luncheon  12 N 

4 Book Talk     6PM 

15 Decorate for Christmas  10AM  

17 BOD    12N 

 Gingerbread Set-up   2PM 

19-21   Gingerbread House Event  

23 Newsletter Articles Due   5PM 
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Inside this issue: 

The Presidentõs Pen                      President-Elect, Pat Camp 

Dear Club Members, 
 We are so excited for Hannah as she begins her Maternity leave. We will be looking 
forward to pictures of that precious baby sometime this month! 
 With this Hand Off, here I am, Pat Camp, President-Elect, filling in until     January! 
Itõs a little scary to try to step into those young (energetic) shoes, but it will be good prepara-
tion for next year when I will step up to the new role to which you elected me! 
 Our Roof is coming along and should see completion the month of October! 
We have good news from our wish list and have received funds to tile our front     entrance 
foyer!! We also received a memorial gift in Doloresõ name and plan to add a border and large 
script W in the entry with that extra money. Plans for the parlor will also begin just as soon 
as the roofing is complete! 
 Members attending our Leadership Orientation in September showed us a member 
who is a professional graphic designerñAudrey Linkñand a professional fund raiser Elisa 
Hopper! Their expertise will be available to members hosting events for GMWC. 
 October is designated as Domestic Violence Awareness month which ties in beauti-
fully with our philanthropy this year that is Every Womanõs Place. Elisa    Hopper will be 
our speaker at the luncheon on October 6. 
 Nancy is hard at work growing our membership!! Please let her know if you have 
someone to contact. Membership material is on our website and is available at the club also. 
Inviting a friend to attend a luncheon (remember to RSVP for your friend as well as yourself) 
is a good way to introduce new people. In addition, Nancy and Linda Traylor had a table at 
the Chamber Breakfast on the 24th to tell people about our membership, our club (with Save 
the Date Cards), and rentals. There will also be a table at the October breakfast. 
 Book Talk is moving to the Lake House for òa little libation with the story.ó Weõd 
love to have you join usñeven if you didnõt have time to read the book. Due to so many busy 
schedules, we will discuss whether to continue the book talk group or take a recess for the 
time being. 

 

Thank you all  for the work and support of our mission. I hope to see you at lunch 
on the 6th.  
 

Pat 

2021/2022 Board of Directors 
Hannah Olechnowicz, President 

Pat Camp, President-Elect 
Pam Caris,  Vice President 

Nancy Bierenga, Imm. Past President 
Staci Geiger, Treasurer 

Linda Traylor, Recording Secretary 
Sharon Beck, Corresponding Secretary 

Holly Nolan, Member at Large 
BOD, Activities Chair 

Audrey Link Communications Chair 
Dorothy Brink, House and Grounds Chair 

Nancy Bierenga, Parliamentarian 
  Karin Carlson, Membership Chair  

Club Calendar  
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MEMBER CARE      Karin Carlson, Chair/ Holly Nolan, new members 

Yay!  We have lots of new members, so letõs get started with three of them this month! 
 

First is Kathy Moore who lives in Twin Lake with her husband Marvin.  She has three children and 
one grandchild.  She belongs to the Rotary Club, is on the Muskegon Community College Board of 
Trustees and attends Beulah Missionary Baptist Church.  Her hobbies are math, science, piano playing, 
raising kids, accounting, charity and volunteering.  She works for the County of Muskegon in the   
Public Health Department. 
 

Kathy Moore, 3287 N. Riverwood, Twin Lake 49457.  home 231-744-6048, work 231-724-1232, cell 
231-220-7194.  email KathyMooreABC@outlook.com.  Birthday 12-9 

 
Next is Erin Schmitz.  Erin lives in Muskegon with her husband William and has two children.  She is 
part of the Lakeshore Museum Center Historic Site Accommodations Committee, is the Community 
Engagement Director of First Lutheran Church and her 
hobbies include history, historic sites, hiking, camping, 
bird watching, games and being outside.  She has worked 
at the Hackley and Hume Historic Site for nine years. 
 

Erin Schmitz, 1177 Copper Creek Drive, Muskegon 
49442.  Phone 231-854-1549, email erin-
schmitz7@gmail.com, birthday 9-13-82 

 
Next is Peggy Maniates who lives in Norton Shores with her husband George.  They have three chil-
dren, and she belongs to the Rotary Club.  Her hobbies are reading, history, cooking and cake decorat-
ing.  She works at the USS Silversides Submarine Museum. 
 

Peggy Maniates, 2124 Forest Park Road, Norton Shores 49441.  Home 616-604-6941,                     
work 231-755-1230, cell 773-350-6866, email Margaret.Hennelly.Maniates@gmail.com  

Remember to pick up your copy of the new 
yearbook at the October luncheon or if you 
canõt be there, ask a friend to drop off your 
copyñthat will save us the cost of mailing it 
to you. For those out of town or unable to 
attend luncheons, we will mail you a       
yearbook at your request to Karin. 

Thank You! 
We received a thank you for the expressions of sympathy to the membership from JoAnne 
Butts on the death of her husband. 
 
 

Another Thanks!  
Club Members - 
 

        I just wanted to say THANK YOU for surprising me 
with a lovely baby shower at last month's luncheon. It was 
such a nice surprise and was so fun to see that everyone is just 
about as excited as I am for Baby O's arrival! I wanted to 
share a picture of the nursery and the bookshelves that are 
filled because of you all! You've got Baby O spoiled already 
and we have so many great books to choose from now. Thank 
you all again for your generosity, it is very sweet and very 
much appreciated! 
 
XOXO, 
Hannah, Luke & Baby O  

mailto:ABC@outlook.com
mailto:erinschmitz7@gmail.com
mailto:erinschmitz7@gmail.com
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In Days Gone By                    Karin Carlson, Historian 

 A Most Historic Tree 
1904 

 After a long (four-month) summer hiatus, the ladies of the club returned, refreshed 
and re-energized, particularly club president, Mrs. Harriet Carpenter. Before the first 
meeting of the club year was held in October, she had already traveled across state to    
attend the ninth annual convention of the Michigan Federation of Womenõs Clubs in  
Saginaw, and returned with a slice of American history, cuttings from the ôWashington 
Elm Treeõ. According to legend, General George Washington assumed control of the 
Continental Army beneath this historic tree in Cambridge, Massachusetts, on July 2, 1775. 
By 1904, the century old tree was dying, and cuttings were disseminated throughout the 
country, and so it was that Mrs. Carpenter returned with six cuttings from the tree. Three 
were planted on the Second Street terrace beside the clubhouse while the other three were 
planted in the gardens of members, all of which flourished for years. A commemorative 
plaque for the historic trees was donated by member, Emma Latimer, in 1931 and remains 
in our archives today. Shortly thereafter, one of the trees was moved to the campus of 
Muskegon High School and a dedication ceremony was held in February 1932. The    
Muskegon Chronicle featured an article about the tree and dedication plaque in 1956; this 
article also remains in our archives today. Sadly, Dutch Elm Disease took its toll on these 
remarkable trees, and by 1962, the last surviving tree on Second Street was being treated 
for the deadly disease, to no avail as it also succumbed to the disease in 1964. Thanks to 
local physician, Dr. William LeFevre, a remnant of that tree is still with us today. In 
memory of his mother, member Mrs. George LeFevre, he carved a beautiful gavel from its 
wood and inscribed it with the words, ôFor GMWC from the Washington Elm Treeõ. And 
so, Dear Readers, should you be in attendance at the October luncheon, you may see the 
artifact of this historic tree on display for yourself.   
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LIFESTYLES               Nancy Bierenga, chair pro temp 

Arts and Entertainment              Pat Camp, chair 

Book Talk  
 The October meeting will be on the 7th . We will meet at 6PM at 
The Lake House. (Note the location)  
Weõd love to have you join us this month whether or not youõve had 
time to read the book. 

 

October 7 Pint of No Return by Dana Mentink 

Dine Out at BooYahõs Bar and Grill was great fun with 12 of us gathered to enjoy good food and 
good social time! In October we will go to Valkyrie at the 4 Corners in North Muskegon on Oct. 
13 at 6PM. Looking ahead, on Nov. 11 at 6PM weõll meet at Burl & Sprig in Muskegon. 
 

In addition to going out for dinner, we have gathered at the club to make crafts to sell at the   
Artisan Market. Since we arenõt doing the market this year, weõre looking for other craft sales 
where we can sell our items. We will gather at the club on Tuesdays during October to make 
more to sell. Everyone is welcome to join us, you donõt need to have craft skillsñjust the wish to 
help. I will send an email once we decide what time of day weõll meet and that may vary to        
include more people. We will also need some donations of materials (like quart-sized canning jars, 
and other jars from baby food sized up to glass mayo jars). Our presence at craft sales will also 
raise awareness of our club, so win/win. 
 We will be decorating for Christmas (to be ready for Gingerbread on Nov. 19) on  Mon-
day, Nov. 15. Weõd love to have help even if you are not usually dining with us! 

Power of the Purse 
This is a major fund raiser for Every 
Womanõs Place. If you can attend this 
auction, you will have a good time and 
help EWP which is our philanthropy 
partner this club year.  

Looking Aheadé 
Chairs Deborah Roest and Carolyn 
Bowen are looking for volunteers for 
the committee for Evening of Elegance 
(note the date change for the eventñit 
will now be on Wednesday, Dec. 8, due 
to a catering conflict for Daveõs). They 
also need more people to decorate and 
host tables, plus donations of auction 
items, and event sponsors. 
Please contact either of them if you 
would like to help in any capacity! 
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